	Draft Minutes of the Dunrossness Parent Council Meeting

Wednesday 6th November, 2019 
Dunrossness Primary School


	Present: 
	Kathryn Lomax (Vice-Chair), Cheryl Geldenhuys (Treasurer), Linda Hughson, Margaret Tregonning, Rachel Adamson, Alice Ritch, Andrea Henderson (Head-Teacher)


	
	


	In Attendance:
	Gary Cape (Clerk), Councillor George Smith (Ex-Officio), Neil Beattie (School Meals Co-ordinator)



	The meeting began at 19:05 


	1. Apologies
	Actions

	Apologies were received from Gemma McLelland, Amber Davies, Cairi Balmain, Jolene Johnson
	


	2. Minutes from 18th September 2019
	

	Approved
	


	3. Matters Arising
	

	Andrea - Robin Calder re transport. She spoke to Michael Craigie - transport is out to tender so times requested were 9 and 3. School clubs were theoretically possible, but would be very difficult to justify without much more demand. 


	


	4. Head-Teacher’s Report
	

	See attached report - Queries:  Andrea said that the carol concert may end up being an antidote to the election - there will be mulled apple juice and mince pies.


	


	5. Financial Report
	

	 See attached report.
 
	


	6. School Lunch Menus – Neil Beattie
	

	Neil Beattie said he was optimistic about the school menu under new cook Donna. A new rationale required centralising menus and procurement, and building the menu around certain themes e.g. Meat-Free Monday. Neil said that the menus would be refined based on feedback. All menus were based on the presumption that local produce would be used, and be red tractor approved.  Shetland currently cooks 92% of its meal items on school premises, against a national target of 75% 
Neil said that he hoped to be able to subscribe to the Food for Life scheme. He also hoped to set up a dynamic purchasing scheme which will use small local suppliers and as much fresh produce as possible. New legislation to be implemented in 2020 will reduce sugar and red meat intake. Feedback from parents has been good so far, especially regarding choice. At least 2 options per day (soup and sandwich and one other main. Analysis has been based on 70% take-up figure at £2.20 price per head.
 Alice took issue with the flight-trays. Neil said that he hoped to be able to phase them out, especially as the food for life scheme doesn’t support their use, but economic factors dictate that they remain for now. Individual schools are free to vary menus depending on local tastes and feedback, within the same ingredient profile. He hopes to launch an Instagram page to showcase how different school kitchens are being creative. 
The primary aim is to feed the kids good wholesome food Margaret praised there being fish on the menu every week. Kathryn praised the approach of bringing stories about food to give some context to how food is produced. Neil said that suppliers always seemed positive about coming in to talk to the kids. Linda asked about how kids opted in. Neil said this had to be done on a termly basis. This seemed to be as much of an issue surrounding Parent Pay as it was to do with organising procurement. Andrea said that trying to keep track of who was opted in or not when working on a shorter-term basis was very trying. Several schools have a system whereby kids on packed lunches must queue to prevent them from being able to get out and play ahead of kids on school meals.
Linda asked about the withdrawal of milk. Neil advised that 2020 legislation says water only at lunch. Kathryn asked what feedback was being gathered. Neil said that he was consulting with parents and kids. He loved hearing about what kids liked. Further project items producing a food map showing where each ingredient was coming from. Neil hoped to be able to get meals for teachers at the same price as those for the kids. Alice asked if that happens anywhere. He didn’t think it was widespread. Andrea said that the biggest complaint previously was that there was no choice, and that this menu was a big improvement. George was very pleased to hear the positive response, and he praised the work that had been done. 
Kathryn thanked Neil for attending on behalf of the Parent Council. 


	


	7. Current Projects – Family Night success and celebrating 50 years at the weekend
	

	Kathryn passed on Gemma’s delighted with the success of the family night. The publicity worked well and the cost for the music was justified because they adapted so well to what the kids needed. Kathryn passed on Gemma’s thanks to all involved. 
Winter teas are being held this weekend as part of the 50th anniversary celebrations. Kathryn asked Andrea what help was needed. Andrea said that she would appreciate any help that folk felt they could offer.  Several members asked about times and said they may be available. There were several queries about what was required for fundraising hampers. Donations have been generous from external sponsors.


	Andrea to coordinate with volunteers.


	8. Fundraising and future projects – Christmas celebrations and Alice’s great idea.
	

	Christmas Party - Alice suggested a night with a playlist where choices would alternate between the kids and grown-ups. It would be funny and would help to keep everyone involved. The playlist could be put on a projector so that everyone would know who had chosen what, and what was coming up next. Cheryl asked how that would work if the school was being split? Or could all the year groups be combined at the Boddam Hall? Margaret thought it would be a nice idea for spring, and to keep the Christmas discos as they are. Andrea thought the idea would work well for the younger ones - not necessarily for P6 and P7. Andrea suggested asking the kids. 
Margaret thought it would be a good idea to have a family disco for the younger ones and leave the older ones to have their own disco. Andrea said that it may be best to keep it to something that can be done on one night. Alice thought it might be best to try new ideas outside of things that have established formats. 
Food bags/boxes were still popular as far as catering was concerned. Suggested dates: Wednesday 18th December - both on one night. 6pm-7.30pm and 7.30pm to 9pm. Split: P1-4 and P5-7? Alice volunteered to do the playlist. Kathryn volunteered to arrange some games.


	Alice to arrange playlist.
Kathryn to arrange games.


	9. A.O.C.B.
	

	None.
	


	10. Date of Next Meeting
	

	Wednesday 26th February at 6.30pm
	


	

	


